


BUDGET
2024-2025

HSD TRUSTEES
WARD 1 WEST 
Bothwell, Crystal Springs, 
Kleefeld, and Niverille

Jeff Friesen (Vice-Chair)
204-326-0254
jeffriesen@hsd.ca

Dallas Wiebe
204-371-8562
dawiebe@hsd.ca

WARD 2 NORTH 
Blumenort, Landmark, 
and Mitchell

Shayne Barkman
204-326-0258
shbarkman@hsd.ca

Charmaine Toews
204-326-9699
chtoews@hsd.ca

WARD 3
Steinbach

Lynn Barkman
204-380-2100
lbarkman@hsd.ca

Ron Falk
204-326-1746 
rfalk@hsd.ca

Danielle Funk
204-793-3895
dafunk@hsd.ca

Brad Unger (Chair)
204-346-2675
bunger@hsd.ca

WARD 4 SOUTH
Grunthal

Cheryl Froese
204-346-3365
cfroese@hsd.ca

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

K-4 ELEMENTARY SCHOOL IN WEST STEINBACH
Construction is underway on the new school located on Parkland Drive in 
Steinbach. The two-storey building, which covers 62,304 sq. ft. and will provide 
space for 500 students, is scheduled to open in September 2025. The school’s 
name will be announced soon.

CLASSROOM ADDITION FOR 
MITCHELL MIDDLE SCHOOL
The new addition, which covers approximately 
5,400 sq. ft. and includes four classrooms, is 
scheduled for completion by September 2024. 2024-2025 BUDGET

The Hanover School Division Board of Trustees has 
approved the 2024-25 school year budget. The new 
budget allocates $119.8 million to enhance student 
education and aims to reinstate some of the staffing 
and services that were reduced in previous years. 

With enrollment projected to increase by 5% (approx. 
398 students), the budget corresponds with continued 
divisional growth and provides funding to address critical 
support needs.

The provincial government’s announcement to restore 
school boards’ authority to raise local taxes has enabled 
the Board to address 2024-25 budget concerns such as 
enrollment increases, negotiated salary adjustments, 
and increases in fixed costs such as utilities.

The Hanover School Division strives to provide the best 
education possible for all children in our care. The 2024-
25 school year budget reflects a mindful approach to the 


